
 

 

Students begin returning to select AcCEL classrooms countywide 

On her first day returning to school, Meryam, a second-grade student with special needs at 
Vandalia Elementary School in Porterville, ran out of her home and kissed the bus. Meryam’s 
enthusiasm for the in-person instruction she now enjoys twice a week is shared by most of the 
students in Special Services AcCEL classes around the county allowed to return to campus under 
state provisions. State guidelines released in late August allow districts the flexibility to identify 
select students to receive targeted in-person instruction.  

 

Over the past few weeks, Special Services’ AcCEL Program has worked very closely with 
partner school districts to bring small cohorts of students back on campus at 19 Tulare County 
school sites. The classes average between four and six students at over a dozen elementary 
schools and a variety of other campuses. Instruction is offered for two to three hours each day 
students are on campus.  

To prepare for the transition to in-person instruction, the AcCEL management team considered 
student needs, cohort sizes, and schedules, and developed individual plans for each school site 





 

Eric Sonnenfeld wins statewide award 

Last week, Eric Sonnenfeld, assistant administrator for 
Early Childhood Education (ECE), received the Rocky 
Lee Advocacy Award from the Every Child California 
organization. Mr. 



information about the event or registration, please contact the Choices Prevention Program at 
(559) 651-0155.  

 

 

Annual Legislative Event for early childhood educators and community leaders scheduled 
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